Individual Submission 87 Quilpie Shire Council

From: Carl Ninine

To: Mailbox

Date: 1/07/2008

Subject: For Nadine Seifert
Hello

I am replying to the recent letter we received from Dr M Legosz regarding the
review of the off-road motorbike noise laws.

We do not have a gpecific by-law that controls motorbike noise except what is
in our by-law for nuisances, and even that does not mention noise from
motorbikes.

We do not have big problems with motorbike noise, as people in these small
towns accept that bike and young people go together, and just about every
family has bikes. We have had complaints about motorbike speeding and
hooning, but not much.

Please contact either Lisa Hamlyn, who will be acting in my role as I willbe
on leave, or Angie Hennessy, our environmental officer, if you want more
information

Thank you,

Carl Ninine, CPA MBA
Chief Executive Officer
Quilpie Shire Council




